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Rotary District 6900 Finance Committee 
September 12, 2020

Zoom Meeting

Minutes
Attending:

DG Kirk Driskell, PDG Jim Squire, DGN George Granade, DRFC Cheryl Greenway, Teri White, Lou Alvarado, John Hipes, Carol Lipphardt (non-voting)
Also Attending:

PDG Court Dowis, Alex Kaufman, James Marosek; PDG Bob Hagan

Absent:

DGE Mary Ligon, Dave Schmit, PDG Bill Woulfin
Call to Order at 10:05 am ET. by Chairman Jim Squire 

Quorum: Seven of ten voting committee members 

Motions:

1. Motion to approve the Agenda

2. Motion to approve the minutes from November 15, 2019 by Cheryl Greenway, second by Bob Hagan.  Approved.
3. Motion to approve 2019-2020 P&L and Balance Sheet by Cheryl Greenway, second by Bob Hagan.  Approved.
4. Motion to approve the proposal to return $10 per capita per member for amount stated in attached document by John Hipes, second by Cheryl Greenway.  Approved.  

Mary Ligon question to James Marosek: 

What is the District Conference Expense of $13,000 for production include?

There was a deposit of $20,000 for the district conference production paid to JP Events, LLC.  This was to create signage and begin working on various  production related activities needed for the event. Of the $20,000 paid, $13,000 was utilized to that end and $7,000 refunded to the district.  
Financial Report 2019-2020

District 6900 Balance sheet as of June 30, 2020 shows total assets of $436,263.99.  We had  a Rotary Foundation Grant for $25,000 for Covid related funds activities, not budgeted credited to Disaster Relief Grant. Remainder of funds are being utilized by 2021 year. A review of the financial statement is being done by our accounting firm. 
Cheryl Greenway commented that Accounts Receivable show no undeposited funds and asked if all club dues have been paid. James stated a big yes but noted accounts receivable for club dues are stored on the District 6900 website.
Cheryl did note that the financials may change depending on the discussion on refunded dues and should be acrued for the 2019-2020 year. 
Financial Report 2020-2021

Teri White taking the helm stated we have received $75,000 in membership dues.  Only two clubs (Brookhaven & Smyrna) are outstanding.  John Hipes had questions regarding the P&L but found he did not have the aboved Budget.  Teri will email one to John.  The balance sheet shows $536.525.38 in total assets.
Foundation and DDF

Cheryl states she only has information ending June 30, 2020.  July and August are not available at this time for July and August.  Numbers are down due to covid.  Total annaul giving is $670,069.71. Endowment is at $84,500, Polio and other contributions are $236,663.12 bring us to a Total of $978,232.83.
Old Business  - None
New Business

Mary Ligon question to Jim Squire 

In your proposal to partially refund the assessment for District Conference, will that refund be based on the number of members in the club last year when assessment/dues were collected? 

Jim referring to document (attached) sent to all committee members recaping the Proposed Rebate to clubs

 In this document it states that in our Resolutions  that the District should maintain cash reserve fund equivalent to at least 75% of the operating expense budget and any surplus should be evaluated at the end of the fiscal year by the Finance Committee. The calculations shows that for 2020-2021 years reserves stands at 93.5% of the budget due primarily due to not having the full expense of a District Conference.  The proposal is to rebate the clubs $10 per  capita of the $15 per capita dues set-aside to underwrite the District Conference. Motion was made and carried. 
Adjourned at 11:05 am ET.
Respectively Submitted

Carol Lipphardt, District Secretary


